Comision Nacional del Mercado de Valores
C/Edison, 4
28006 — Madrid

Abengoa, S.A. (the “Company”), in accordance with article 227 of the of the Restated
Securities Market Act, informs the Spanish Securities Market Commission (Comisién
Nacional del Mercado de Valores) of the following

Other relevant information

In connection with the Other relevant information published on 2 March 2020 (Register
number 679) by virtue of which the Company informed that it was not going to be able to
send the Financial Statements corresponding to the second half of 2019 within the period
of time legally established due to the fact that the independent expert report on the
valuation of the stake held by the Company in Abengoa Abenewco 2, S.A. was still pending,
the Company informs that, given the impact that the crisis originated by the Covid-19 could
have in the Viability Plan, being the Viability Plan one of the essential aspects of the pending
valuation, the Company has decided to carry out a review of the Viability Plan which is
expected to conclude in the next three weeks.

Once this information is available and the indepenent expert valuation is obtained, the
Company will send the Financial Statements corresponding to the second half of 2019.

Sevilla, 23 March 2020



